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Loving God and Neighbors 

After seven years in Tanzania, Rachel is tran-
sitioning back to the states.  Annette and Ra-
chel met during an online retreat last fall.  Iso-
lation from Covid-19 has been especially hard 
on some missionaries serving in remote loca-
tions.  Rachel joined us for a few days of  de-
briefing and renewal.   

We just returned from North Carolina 
and the Samaritan’s Purse headquarters.  
We had three days of training as field 
chaplains for International staff.  The 
training will also allow us to serve at 
chaplains for their DART (Disaster As-
sistance Response Team).  You may 
have seen some of these teams recently 
on the news as they have deployed field 
hospitals in Italy, New York, North Car-
olina and Los Angeles.  The training fo-
cused on Spiritual First Aid as well as 
ministering to the staff serving abroad.  

Hopefully these will allow us to begin travel-
ing to the locations we have been assigned 
with Samaritan’s Purse.  We have both re-
ceived vaccines now, thanks to being on the 
local fire department! 



Helping people take their next step through relationships and recreation in His Creation! 

Prayer and Praises 
 
 
Praise God for the way He brings pastors 
and missionaries to us for refreshment and 
for providing a safe place. 
 
We Praise God for each of you and are 
grateful for how you bless us so we can 
bless others. 
  
Please pray for Annette and Spencer to 
walk humbly and intimately with the Lord 
each day and listen to his voice. 
 
Pray for us to be sensitive to the Holy 
Spirit, have discernment and be safe peo-
ple for the variety of folks that come our 
way as well as the ones we travel to see. 
 
Pease Pray for Kate as she has moved to 
Fort Collins and is working and taking a 
semester off from college. 
 
Please pray for Andrew and Kayla as 
they continue working with students at 
CSU. 
 
Please Pray for  Dee (spencer’s mom) as 
she adjusts to a new normal without her 
husband of 60 years. 
 
Please Pray for the pastors and missionar-
ies and their families that we will be try-
ing to connect with remotely. Pray they 
will find the refreshment and input they 
need to continue to minister from a place 
of fulness! 
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Facebook:  friends of big horn ministries 

Thank you for your partnership with us and BHM.   

Give online  

www.bighornministries.org  

 click on “Get Involved” 

We are grateful for your partnership with us 

which continues to put wind in our sails and al-

low us to work for the sake of Christ! 

It’s not often that we get the opportunity to 

share with children.  But we recently had the 

chance to talk with the children of a small 

school in Gunnison about loving God.  I think I 

was more entertained than they were as we 

talked about how to love God with all our 

hearts, souls and minds.  Translating that to 3-8 

year old’s was the challenge which resulted in 

obeying Him, singing to Him and thinking 

about Him!  I loved it! 


